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Merry Christmas!  This Christ-
mas we are staying very busy!  
On the 22nd, we had our annual 
Christmas program, and we had 
several new families attend who 
heard the gospel.  

Here in Mexico, Christmas is celebrated on Christmas Eve with the main meal 
late at night.  On Tuesday night, we had about 40 people come over for the 
Christmas dinner at our home.  Most of them were people from our church.  Alt-
hough it was a lot of work, especially for Susan, it’s great that many of the peo-
ple wanted to celebrate Jesus’s birth together as a church. 

We continue with counseling, English classes, and cooking and crafting classes.  
Please pray that we will see fruit from these.  People from all of these activities 
attended our Christmas program on Sunday. 

Our quick trip to the US was good.  We did have car problems 5 hours into the 
trip which delayed us for a day, but it ended up just being the catalytic convert-
er.  Bryan spent a week at two counseling conferences, while the kids and Susan 
went to Susan’s parents house.  We also got to see Josh during his break. 

In November, Bryan was able to take a trip to Honduras to teach a 3 day Bibli-
cal counseling training module with Overseas Instruction in Counseling.  It was 
a great time, and we look forward to starting one of these modules in Mexico in 
2020.  While Bryan was there, he also got to preach in the church where we 
worked 20 years ago when we were first starting as new missionaries in Hondu-
ras.  That church just celebrated their 25th anniversary! 

In July, I mentioned a prayer request of repentance of a man who left the 
church.  We praise God that last month, he asked for forgiveness!  I don’t be-
lieve that he is going to come back to church, although he did visit the following 
Sunday.    

Martha is a lady who comes to the women’s activities.  Three weeks ago, her 
husband went missing.  They found his car, but he has not been found.  He is 
presumed dead.  Please pray for him to be found alive or for closure for the fam-
ily, and for the salvation of Martha and her family. 

We have been looking for a pastor to come work with us in our church plant.  
We had been hoping that we would be able to develop one from within the 
church, but God hasn’t provided that.  Next Sunday, we have a potential candi-
date who will be coming to preach. 
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Prayer Requests 

 Salvations and 

Church growth 

 Spiritual growth 

in the church 

 Those in counsel-

ing to get saved 

and grow 

 Safety in Mexico 

 Martha’s hus-

band and salva-

tion 

 A pastor for our 

church 

Thank you so much 
for your prayers and 
support of the 
ministry in Mexico. 
You are an important 
part of our team! 
Bryan, Susan, Josh, 
Caleb, Abby, Aaron, 
Nathan, and Matthew 

Praises 

 The man who 

asked forgiveness 

 Those who have 

come to the 

Christmas pro-

gram and other 

new contacts 

 Safety in travels 

to US and Hon-

duras  
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Diosesmiesperanzaheroes 

Family News 

The kids are glad to be off of school for Christmas.  Josh is back with us for a 
few weeks. 

In January, Bryan’s parents will be coming down for a week to visit. 

Kids singing at our Christmas Program 


